
Appendix 2 
 

Residents Privilege Parking Schemes Proposed Priorities 
 
Location 
 

Detail Priority 

Arboretum 
Street area 

Residents of Arboretum Street submitted a petition 
requesting resident only parking. Observations 
revealed that there is some commuter parking 
which may be generated by staff and visitors to the 
DRI. Royal Crown Derby have also complained 
about parked vehicles obstructing their access. 
An officer lead group is currently examining issues 
in and around the Arboretum. This scheme, if taken 
forward may well link with and enhance other 
initiatives in the area 

High 

Kings Mead 
Close 

Residents of Kings Mead Close have contacted 
their Local Members as they feel that they are being 
precluded from parking at the roadside by 
commuters, students, etc. Further more detailed 
investigation is required into the situation here.  

Medium 

Chestnut 
Avenue, 
Normanton 

A resident of Chestnut Avenue has requested a 
residents only parking restriction for Chestnut 
Avenue. In December 1999 residents of Chestnut 
Avenue, Lyndhurst Street and Cummings Street 
were surveyed and asked if they would like a 
residents only parking scheme. The response at 
that time was poor and the majority of respondents 
did not support a scheme. 

Low 

Chester 
Green area 

Residents have reported concerns that they are 
unable to park near to their homes. Investigations 
undertaken in response to similar concerns in July 
1999 revealed that the problem was that 
households had more than one car and that there 
wasn’t enough parking to accommodate the needs 
of residents.  

Low 

Dale Road, 
Normanton 

A resident has requested resident only parking 
because parking problems are created by visitors to 
a nearby religious establishment. 

Low 

Regent 
Street 

Regent Street is a short street off London Road 
near to the DRI. The residents of Magee Court 
petitioned the Council expressing concern about the 
lack of [parking provision in their area. 
Investigations were made into the request. There 
are 26 flats within the Magee Court complex. A 
resident only parking scheme on Regent Street 
would only create 3 parking spaces for residents 

Low 

Portland 
Street 

Cllr Hussain raised concerns about parking 
problems on this street at a meeting of Area Panel 3 
and asked that resident only parking be considered. 

Low 

 


